




Minutes of July 18th, 2013 were reviewed. Donna stated that the KBH’s Waterville project actually has 6 units including a staff office. Motion to Accept with Donna’s changes by Cullen, 2nd by Shana. Approved.

Project Updates:

- KBH is in the process of rehabbing their CoC project in Waterville.
- Western Maine Homeless Outreach Group:  Pat gave an update and overview of this group, which is in the process of developing a shelter in the Living Waters Church. Basement in the Wilton/Farmington area.  They have received a lot of donations but still have a lot of work to do.  They have one group of volunteers that is working on facilities to get it up to standard. They need a licensed electrician to volunteer time to help with some of the work. They need hard wired smoke detectors, doors and egress windows.  They have received on donation of $5,000 and another for $3,000 to purchase mattresses and frames. They are working with Western Maine Community Action to enter data into HMIS and have been connecting with other providers to learn about resources i.e. PATH, Common Ties, etc.  The goal is a start date of October 1 and there are some discussions occurring about having satellite places that can take homeless individuals i.e. a church in Jay might have 5 beds.  They have set up a Face Book page and you can Google “Western Maine Homeless Outreach” for more information. 
Old Business:

· MMCA Final property sold:  Paula shared that the 4 Elm St. Court property in Bath has been sold by MMCA on July 18th, 2013.  This property had CoC Funding for acquisition and rehab in 1998 with no on-going renewal.  Paula stated that she was sharing this information because the CoC needed to be officially notified that the property had been sold. 

New Business: 
· Planning Project Award: The FY 2012 CoC Program New Projects Award Announcement included two awards for the Planning Application:  The MCoC Planning application was awarded $90,885 and Portland CoC Planning Application was awarded $39,547.  This is effective for the 2014 calendar year. Cindy will be working with Bob Duranleau to review the objectives and develop a work plan. They will attend both CoC meetings in September and bring this information so that it can be discussed.  Cindy noted that only the collaborative applicant, which was MaineHousing, could apply for this funding, and that the application  included planning on the CoC, coordinated assessment, and the monitoring process including ESG projects, as well as  a few individualized topics specific to each CoC. 

· Homeless Planning Website:  Clif Graves and Kelly Watson were present to provide an overview to the planning website.  The link is: http://www.mainehomelessplanning.org. The purpose of this website is to provide a centralized repository of on-line resources directly related to furthering the work of the representatives of the Continuums of Care, Regional Homeless Councils and the Statewide Homeless Council that are responsible for statewide homeless planning and coordination. These representatives come from organizations that provide services to the homeless, or represent the interests of the homeless or formerly homeless.  This site will assist with the year round planning process for the Continuum of Care, the Point in Time Annual Count, ongoing Data Analysis and Performance Measures, and capture details about the outcomes of Maine’s Plan to End Homelessness. Members were encouraged to subscribe to the site to get regular updates of posted materials. Also, if members plan to post information they will need to register on the site and get a user name and ID.  Betty noted that she has been on the site and that it is very easy to navigate.  

· MCoC Priorities:  There was a lengthy discussion on the MCoC Priorities facilitated by Chet and Cindy.  The Steering Committee is working on the ranking system and they need to set priorities for scoring the renewal applications.  HUD’s priorities are usually outlined in the NOFA application and our CoC may have different priorities.  Chet and Cindy noted that as part of today’s discussion that a decision was not needed, rather this was to begin the conversation.  It was noted that the renewal projects will have to go through the ranking process again this year and it is important that we are clear on our priorities. These can include the priority populations listed in Maine’s Plan to End and Prevent Homelessness, etc. We may want to link with the federal plan and also consider the geography of the state and what is needed in various regions.  It is important to analyze our portfolio and determine the needs and gaps.  Also, the HEARTH act has listed performance measures that it is looking at included length of time homeless, reduction in homeless individuals and families, employment income, strategy to reduce homelessness, mainstream resources, increase in PSH for CH/decrease in CH.   Donna noted that HUD will always have its priorities but it is important for us to hone in on what the MCoC sees as its priorities.  For example, the plan says to use HMIS, so the scoring committee should be able to look at data completeness and quality on the scoring tool to see how projects are doing.

· There was discussion about whether PSH as a priority and if this is, whether funding should support bricks and mortar projects or Shelter Plus Care projects.  Some of the areas to consider for priorities include PSY vs. TH vs. SSO, funding type, geography, sub-populations, employment vs. non-employment. 
· Betty suggested that we charge a sub-committee to discuss priorities in greater detail. Chet noted that the Project Committee can’t go further in developing the tool until they know the priorities. After much discussion, Chet offered to have the next Project Committee open to anyone who wishes to be part of a larger discussion on priorities. The committee is meeting on Monday, August 19, 2013 at 10:00 am at 41 Anthony Ave. in Augusta. Chet will send call in information to Paula who will send out the information to the entire CoC.  The group will make recommendations about priorities and this will be brought back to the larger CoC for discussion at the September meeting.

Steering Committee: Paula has been providing the Steering Committee with the SNAP’s Weekly Updates in preparation for the NOFA.  She has posted the SNAPS Weekly Focus links on the new planning website and encouraged people to read these as they all provide important information that will be clues to what is contained in the NOFA announcement.  Paula stated that the priority areas outlined in the updates including prioritizing CH persons in PSY, that HUD wants to have programs that receive services funding look for mainstream resources to fund their projects, moving away from a “first come, first served” approach but rather serving people with the most appropriate intervention, coordinated assessment, rapid re-housing and serving families quickly with the right intervention. 

Data Committee: the data committee has no report because they did not meet this month since there were no requests made to their committee.
Project Committee:  Wes and Tiffany could not be here today.  They will be sending out the monitoring tool tomorrow and it is due back on September 5.  Paula will post this on the planning website.  

Resource Committee:  Mike stated they are meeting Tuesday, Aug. 20th from 2-430 here at the library.  They gave a report at the last CoC meeting and currently are working on getting a guest speaker to come to the Sept. CoC meeting to talk about employment and strategies to help disable people become employed. Sheldon Wheeler may come to a future meeting to talk about PATH.

Policy Committee: Cullen gave several updates. LD 598 was vetoed by the Governor but this was not overridden.  Although no funds were attached to it, there were still concerns about it.  Governor Lepage recently toured York County Shelters and he is scheduled to tour the Portland shelters on 8/30.  
Federally, there was an amendment which would very negatively impact our efforts to prevent and end homelessness. The amendment ("1754") would prevent communities from using any federal funds for their 25 percent Continuum of Care (CoC) matching requirement. This did not pass cloture to get a vote.  Cullen noted that they have talked with our delegation about the effects of sequestration, and he encouraged members to send him information about the effects and how it is negatively impacting agencies, programs and the people with whom we work. Cullen stated that as of Nov. 11, food supplement benefits will decrease by $11 per month for single individuals and $29 per month for families because this was a temporary increase in 2009 with ARRA funds. Due to sequestration, we will lose $140,000 Section 8 vouchers nationally. Cindy noted that ESG funding was cut $329,000 as a result of this as well.   Cullen gave a brief SHC Update.  Shelter providers attended the SHC meeting to discuss shelter funding and a work group was formed to address shelter issues including pursuing legislation to address shelter health and safety needs, etc.  Cullen also discussed the 100,000 Homes campaign.
Other Business:

· John and Donna are looking at foster care youth discharge policy.

· Cindy will be receiving the VA Discharge policy for Veterans who are incarcerated and will share this with the group.

· Cindy said the data quality and privacy standards for HMIS will be available at the Sept. CoC meeting.

· Shana stated that her shelter programs are still open and that her agency lost infant mental health funding resulting in a close of two programs. They are keeping their Houlton program open and the focus is an educational based program.
Next meeting: 

September 19 from 1:00 to 3:00
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Augusta:   Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Chet Barnes (DHHS- SAMHS), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Clif Graves (MaineHousing), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing),  Betty Palmer (Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter), Arwen Roth (VA), Donna Kelley (KBH)


Bangor: Catherine Sullivan (PCHC), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Rowena Griffin (Bangor Homeless Shelter), Sr. Lucille Mac Donald (Emmaus House), Mary Ellen Quinn (CHCS), Gail Garrow (OHI), Katherine Perkins (Spruce Run


Portland: Heather Rhoda (FPC), Shana Pike (MAPS), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing)


Presque Isle:  Steve Eyler (Homeless Services of Aroostook)


Farmington: Pat Starbird (Western Maine Homeless Outreach), Shelane, Gwen ? 





Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:   August, 15, 2013


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Maine Library Teleconferencing 





Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
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